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BY EMAIL:  ottava@ticaret.gov.tr; embassy.ottawa@mfa.gov.tr; ottawa@trade.gov.tr;  

  basbuga@ticaret.gov.tr 

 

Halil İbrahim Karataş 

Commercial Counsellor 

Embassy of the Republic of Türkiye 

197 Wurtemburg Street 

Ottawa, ON K1N 8L9 

August 5, 2025 

 

Dear Halil İbrahim Karataş: 

 

On May 12,  2025, you were notified that the Canada Border Services Agency (CBSA) initiated 

investigations respecting the alleged injurious dumping of steel strapping originating in or 

exported from the People’s Republic of China (China), the Republic of Korea, the Republic of 

Türkiye, and the Socialist Republic of Vietnam, and the injurious subsidizing of steel strapping 

originating in or exported from China. 

  

The Special Import Measures Act (SIMA) provides that, under normal circumstances, the 

preliminary phase of the investigations shall be completed within 90 days of the date of 

initiation. However, due to the complexity and novelty of issues presented in the investigations, 

number of persons involved, and difficulty in obtaining satisfactory evidence, the period has 

been extended to 135 days, pursuant to subsection 39(1) of SIMA.  

  

Consequently, the decision to issue preliminary determinations or to terminate the investigations 

with respect to some or all of the goods will be made on or before September 24, 2025. The 

CBSA will inform you of the decision at that time.  

  

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Shawn Ryan, A/Assistant 

Director, SIMA Investigations Division, by telephone at 902-943-9978 or by e-mail at 

Shawn.Ryan@cbsa-asfc.gc.ca. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

 

Sean Borg 

A/Executive Director,  

Trade and Anti-dumping Programs Directorate 


